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Hello Nachos! My name is Lauren 
Okinaka and I am proudly serving 
as your 2025 lodge chief! I am with 
Crew 55 in Carmichael, before that I 
was with troop 224 in Antelope 
where I earned my Eagle. This is 
my 3rd year in the OA and my 5th 
year in scouting! A fun fact about 
me is I love to hike rain or shine! I 
am so excited for this year and 
together we can make great things 
happen!

Hello Everyone! My name is Tristan 
Smalley and I am currently serving 
as your Lodge Vice Chief of 
Program! I am from Troop 66 and 
Crew 66 in Davis, California. This is 
my 4th year in the OA and my 9th 
year in scouting. I am super excited 
to work with all of you to have a 
great year! Outside of the OA I 
really enjoy hanging out with 
friends, camping, and spending 
time outdoors.

Meet the 2025 LEC!

Upcoming Events
Winter Fellowship
Rancho Los Mochos

March 14th–16th
April LEC

Location TBD
March 29th

Chapter Camporees
Location Varies
April Weekends

2024 Dues
Have you paid your dues this 
year? If not, head over the the 

Golden Empire Council Website 
or scan the QR code!
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Hey guys! My name is Lacey 
Mayeux, and I’m honored to 
serve as your Lodge Vice Chief 
of Inductions for 2025! I’m from 
Vacaville, California, and I’ve 
been a proud member of Troop 
191 since 2019. Currently, I 
serve as an Assistant 
Scoutmaster and am looking to 
join a crew to further my 
Scouting journey.This marks my 
5th year in the Order of the 
Arrow and my 6th year in 
Scouting. OA has been an 
incredible experience, and I’m 
excited to create even more 
meaningful memories with all of 
you this year. Outside of 
Scouting, I’m passionate about 
musicals, photography, and 
spending time in nature with 
friends. I’m looking forward to 
an amazing year ahead with all 
of you!

Hi, my name is Sophia Mahan 
and I am from Sacramento, 
California. I am a life scout 
working on my Eagle Project 
with Troop 136. This is my third 
year in the OA and my sixth 
year in Boy Scouts. I am so 
excited to be the Secretary for 
the 2025 season and work hard 
on the Newsletters and on 
social media. Outside of 
Scouting, I like to crochet, read, 
and I play softball!

Hello, my name is Allison 
Whitney and I am from 
Folsom, California.  I am a 
part of Ship 94 and I am a 
life scout working towards 
my Eagle with troop 94G.  I 
currently serve as lodge vice 
chief of camping/service and 
chapter vice chief of 
program in charge of 
planning our camporee!  
This is my fourth year of 
scouting and my second 
year of participating in the 
Order of the Arrow.  
Scouting has opened up a 
huge world of opportunities 
and relationships for me 
through our induction 
ceremonies, NOAC, and 
national leadership seminar.  
Outside of scouting I enjoy 
hanging out with my friends 
and decorating cakes!

Winter Fellowship

This year fall fellowship will be 
at Rancho Los Mochos! There 
will be shooting sports, monte 
carlo night, and games! Sign up 
now!
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VC Inductions  Report
Hello Nachos,
I’m Lacey Mayuex, your 2025 Vice Chief of Induction! 
We’re officially at the start of induction season, which 
means you or your Chapter Chief should be reaching out 
to local units to schedule visitations and elections. 
These efforts help bring more youth and adults into the 
Order of the Arrow. If you have any questions or 
concerns, don’t hesitate to reach out. Looking forward to 
seeing you at the ordeals this summer! 
Yours in Brotherhood,
Lacey Mayuex

Important Induction Dates
Adult Nomination Forms are Due

March 31st
Youth Elections Close

April 30th
May Ordeal

May 16-18
Norcal

June Ordeal 
June 6-8

Camp Winton
August Ordeal 

August 15-17
Camp Cole
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VC Program Report
Hello Nachos
I am Tristan Smalley, your 2025 Lodge Vice Chief of Program! 
Winter Fellowship is right around the corner on March 14 - 16th 
at Camp Rancho Los Mochos in Livermore. That means that it is 
time for you all to start registering to attend this amazing event. 
We have so many fun activities planned for all of you that 
include archery and a pajama party! Also, your chapters should 
be having super awesome activities at your meetings and 
events! Feel free to reach out to program@amanginacha.org if 
you have any questions about program related items!
Yours in Brotherhood,
Tristan Smalley

Important Program Dates
Winter Fellowship

March 14th-16th
Camp Rancho Los Mochos

mailto:program@amanginacha.org


“Chapter Games”
Hello Nachos! This is past lodge chief Noble Mahan, and I am 
going to be telling you all about Fall Fellowship this year, and 
the fun chapter games we did. Starting in 2023, we decided to 
do chapter games at Fall Fellowship as a little friendly 
competition between chapters. This year, one competition we 
decided to do was Gaga ball. My chapter started off just playing 
one round, but we eventually ended up playing for about 45 
minutes! The worst part was, since the Gaga ball pit floor is 
made of dirt, everyone ended up getting dirt on their legs, their 
arms, and especially on their face. Afterwards, everyone had to 
get cleaned up for the LEC and lodge elections. It was one of 
my favorite parts of Fall Fellowship, and it created a wonderful 
memory! I can’t wait to make even more at Winter Fellowship 
this year!
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